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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
by Lizzie Rhodes
The AGM took place on 21 March 2013 at 9.00 pm:
1
Apologies for Absence

Diana Campbell, Anna Smith & Phil Worsley:
2
Minutes AGM held on 29 March 2012

The minutes were agreed as true record.
3
Secretary’s Report

· Quentin Lewis thanked everyone who has helped with the many activities of the Club whilst he has been Secretary and a member of the Committee. He is sad to be standing down but would rather go now than wait until he isn't able to give anything useful to the job as Secretary. He wished the best of luck to whoever takes over as Secretary.
· The club is in a very similar situation to last year in that it is in a healthy position financially and in terms of members. Ian Ferris’ Saturday beginners’ sessions continue to flourish and it is felt that the club has a fairly high profile locally due to the diversity and number of events which our members take part in, the Club newsletter (thanks to John Cawley), the support of the local press and advertising through other avenues of promotion such as Sportsshare, Airedale Athletics and contributions to the T&A running log by Colin Davidson.
· Like last year there have been so many age category records, PBs, great individual performances, and personal milestones reached that it’s impossible to even start listing them. The Club owes a debt of gratitude to our stalwart coaches, Dave Noble and Ian Ferris.
· BR has continued to be competitive by entering a number of teams into the new Gathering Winter Fools relay, Bradford Millennium Relay, Calderdale Relay and Leeds Country Way. The Club picked up a winner’s prize for the mixed team performance in the Golden Acre Relays and entered teams at Danefield Relays and Washburn Valley events. February also saw the inaugural BBW relay. Thanks to Edward East and Alan Clements for their organisation of the teams.

· The Committee would like to thank Sue Coates for her role as Winter League co‑ordinator. Denise Johnson continues to cajole the Vets to events and it’s thanks to her that we were able to enter several teams for the Yorkshire Cross Country Championships this year. Baildon also had a record entry of members into the Yorkshire Cross Country League.

· The Baildon Boundary Way was again hugely successful and raised over £3000 for charity. Thanks to Dave and Doreen Noble for their leadership and to everyone else who helped make the event happen, including: marshals, kitchen workers and those processing the results.
· The Carnival Canter also continues to grow steadily and made a profit for the Club thanks to the hard work of Sue Coates and her volunteers.

· The various internal summer and winter leagues both on road and off road continue to be hugely popular. A big thank you to Anna Smith who has picked up where Liz Boothman left off with the summer and winter off road leagues and as usual to John Cawley and Andrew Travis for their roles in organising the on road summer championship and points scoring system.
· The Club is financially secure, although we have had to make some important decisions this year. For many years, largely thanks to the Baildon Boundary Way the Club has had a strong cash reserve which is a necessary back up should the BBW fail for any reason. We’ve made a conscious decision this year to reduce the amount held in reserve by spending some of this for the benefit of the members. The doubling of EA affiliation fees from £5 to £10 per head from 1 April 2013 has also put this policy into context. The Committee hope you will support what we’ve done by introducing the promotional training t‑shirts, supporting members who undertake training courses for the benefit of the Club, and, should you agree to our proposal, by freezing our membership fees next year despite the EA membership. Whilst these decisions might not be the ones members would take if they were running their own business, the Committee strongly feel that they are at the heart of what BR is about; that is a sustainable and friendly club run in a way that benefits its members first and foremost.
· Socially we retained the tradition of the Christmas party at the Golf Club and a good time was had by all. Laying on a party at an affordable price is becoming increasingly challenging and the Committee invites suggestions of alternative venues or formats from members.
· The Dales Trip returned to the Sun Inn and was another good event, although we intend to look at this again with a view to finding somewhere with some more varied running and that can get the food out at roughly the same time. Many thanks to Sue Coates and Geoff Perigo for organising transport and menus for these events.

· For the Committee this was a smoother, but no less busy, year in many ways. Dave Lonsdale mastered the Treasurer/Membership Secretary role which helped immensely and QL strongly urged members to support his offer to stand for re‑election. Alan Clements joined the Committee part way through the year and has been invaluable in his role on the Joint Committee and in helping Edward East with the relay teams. SC, GP and IF all work incredibly hard for the Club and deserve our great thanks. Lizzie Rhodes has brought organisation to the Committee and, as well as producing excellent minutes, has been a great help to SC. Matthew Gurney and has helped QL a lot sorting various teams out and has proved another valuable addition as well as performing to a high standard in races.

· To assist the audit trail the Club will not accept cash payments this year but will insist on cheque/BACS payments. Cheques will only be accepted by IF, DL and GP. Subscriptions will be become due from 1 April 2013 and early payment would be appreciated as it saves whoever does the announcements harassing members about it every other Thursday until the end of July. There was a quantifiable improvement in payment time last year so the Club would like to set a new target for current members to settle up by the end of April.

· Additional thanks to Paul Baildon as Club Auditor and Richard Barnes who works behind the scenes supplying the range of Garmin routes on the Club website to which many of us refer.

4
Presentation of Accounts

· The Accounts were presented by Dave Lonsdale.
· The continued success of the Baildon Boundary Way has enabled us to double the contributions to our BBW nominated charities which resulted in the club providing £1,650 to both the Samaritans and the Rugby Club Floodlight Appeal, so we should applaud ourselves and everyone involved for contributing to this success.

· The 'Excess of Income over Expenditure' is approximately £400 higher than the previous 12 months which is mainly due to the £300 equipment grant we obtained from England Athletics back in April.

· We have a key reliance on our club coaches Dave Noble and Ian Ferris but the Club has backed training by supporting Sue Coates and Jackie Walters through Leadership in Running Fitness (LiRF) training courses and also IF on a variety of coaching courses.

· We have benefited from an England Athletics equipment subsidy and have invested in training equipment (hurdles, hoops, ladders & reaction balls) and promotional kit for the Club including the new teardrop flags and gazebo which were on display at the final event of the Summer Championships at the Park Run in Lister Park.

· The Club has secured a high quality technical training t‑shirt. We have heavily subsidised the production costs of the t‑shirt as a thank you to the members and are offering these at only £5, with a £5 cash back for wearing the t‑shirts and thereby also helping to promote the club:
· DL thanked Paul Baildon for his assistance and advice as Club Auditor during the production and review of this year’s accounts.

5
Election of Committee members/thanks to those standing down.

· The Club Constitution states that each year a minimum of two ordinary Committee members, plus the Secretary and Treasurer must stand down, although they may stand for re‑election if they wish.

· QL is standing down as Secretary and not seeking re‑election.

· DL as Treasurer has to stand down but is seeking re‑election.

· GP and EE have to stand down but are seeking re‑election.

· AC, as a Co‑opted Member of the Committee, has to stand down but is seeking re‑election.

6
Motions

· Motion 1
To re‑elect Alan Clements to the Committee

Proposed by Geoff Perigo. Seconded by John Cawley. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried

· Motion 2
To elect Alan Clements as Secretary

Proposed by Quentin Lewis. Seconded by Geoff Kay. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried

· Motion 3
To re‑elect Dave Lonsdale as Treasurer

Proposed by Quentin Lewis. Seconded by Alan Clements. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried

· Motion 4
To re‑elect Edward East to the Committee

Proposed by Quentin Lewis. Seconded by Dave Lonsdale. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried

· Motion 5
To re‑elect Geoff Perigo to the Committee

Proposed by Quentin Lewis. Seconded by Matthew Gurney. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried

· Motion 6
To elect Dan Cobb to the Committee

Proposed by Matthew Gurney. Seconded by Sue Coates. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried

· Motion 7
To freeze subscriptions at £20 for first claim members, £15 for second claim members and £10 for social members.

A discussion took place around England Athletics’ decision to raise their membership fees 100% from £5 to £10 per head.

Jim Goddard enquired why EA had increased their fees. There are a number of reasons why this might be, including the Olympic legacy, race fees increasing, the fees have not increased for a number of years. Comparatively, the fees in Scotland and Wales are much higher.

Geoff Kay praised the Club for keeping the finances in a good shape and agreed that it was a good idea for the fees to remain as they are for the moment.

Proposed by Quentin Lewis. Seconded by Phil Bland. Show of hands from those present. Motion Carried.

7
Any Other Business

· Bradford 10K

The Club needs to provide 8 marshals to the Bradford 10K and so far 2 volunteers have come forward. The race is an early start, therefore, marshals will be finished by mid morning. If anyone is willing to volunteer, please speak to QL at the end of the meeting. All other clubs have reached their quota.

· Baildon Boundary Way

Michelle Morris is still looking for 5 or 6 marshals for the race on 7 April.

· T‑shirts

The new Club technical t‑shirts will be available for £5. If members wear them 10 times in promotion of the Club and complete the loyalty form they will get their money back. Order forms were available at the meeting and AC will collect these, along with the money.

· Trophies from the Christmas Party

Debbie Bland was presented with her Summer Championship 2012 trophy, along with her trophy for Best Newcomer.

· Juniors at Baildon

Kevin Brain enquired why there is not a Junior Section at Baildon Runners.

This would be a big commitment and would required a group of young members to initiate it and to follow it through. Children require 110% input which would include transporting them to races. Baildon does not really have the facilities that are needed to progress this.

It is a good suggestion and has been thought about in recent years. Although, this is not something that DN or IF could take responsibility for because they have 110 members to look after between them. The Club would support anyone who would come forward. A higher ratio of coaches to children would be required than is required with adults. Many of the newer members are starting with the beginners so it is right that this is the focus.

There was a discussion around how to attract more members. It was suggested to promote the Club at parkrun by members wearing their vests or t‑shirts.

The Club already targets unattached runners who enter the Baildon Boundary Way. It was suggested to target Race for Life. The Club has targeted Bradford Half Marathon and 10K in the past, but without much success.

Members were encouraged to get in touch with the Club if they have any suggestions of where marketing can be targeted.
· Membership Fees

Jim Goddard enquired if an email would be circulated to inform members how to pay their membership fees by BACS. It was confirmed that an email will be circulated and details with be in the next newsletter.

· Thanks to the Club Secretary

Alan Clements thanked QL, on behalf of the Club, for all the hard work he has put in over last few years both on Committee and as Secretary. The Club wishes him the best for the future.

2013/14 SUBSCRIPTIONS

by Dave Lonsdale

Those members who attended the AGM will be aware that we have managed to freeze our membership fees for another 12 months at £20 for 1st Claim Members, £15 for 2nd Claim Members and £10 for Social Members.
Second claim members are those who were members of another club, before joining Baildon Runners, and retain first claim membership of that other club.

Subscriptions for the 2013/2014 year became due on 1 April 2013. It would be really great to set a new PB for the club in renewing membershipsin particular for the speed of renewals (ever the optimist!), so many thanks to those members who got us off to a flying start by renewing on the night of the AGM:
You can renew by either:

Paying by BACS to Sort Code 72‑00‑05 Account Number 94928702 and quoting your EA Reference Number or Name in the Reference field (if you don’t know your EA reference number please email the club and we will confirm it by email reply).
Paying by cheque (made payable to Baildon Runners) through the following Committee Members either in person or via their postal addresses:

Dave Lonsdale (26 Baildon Wood Court, Baildon BD17 5QG)
Alan Clements (10 Sandals Rd, Baildon BD17 5QA)
Geoff Perigo (14 Langley Rd, Bingley, BD16 4AB)
Ian Ferris (40 Hollin Head, Baildon, BD17 7LJ).

If you choose not to renew then we would appreciate if you could confirm to us by email, so we can remove you from our tracking process. If you have any other queries please let us know.

VETS CORNER

by Denise Johnson

This year we had 11 Baildon Runners setting off for the Yorkshire Veterans Championships at Barnsley on 16 March. Half the team had never run in this prestigious event before but the lure of a free chocolate bar from me for everyone who finished was just too much of a temptation.
The venue was a beautiful setting in Wentworth Castle, not too muddy and just one long climb on each lap. Ideal for spectators, the Lewis girls and my son and three grandchildren spent the full day enjoying the park and along with my father made up a great cheering band while I was running round. I was very nervous, as it was last year I had to pull out of this race with injury and I found negative thoughts going around my head as I was warming up. I got a little carried away on the first lap, my heart was willing to run fast but by lap two, my legs knew different. I hung on to lead the ladies home in 39th place, my worst position for a long time, but happy my leg behaved itself. Behind me were the all star F55 team that took gold in the veterans’ relay back in September and all battling away between themselves to make sure they won again.
Barbara Lee who always sticks to the task when her club needs her the most battled on to finish 42nd and next in was Debbie Bland (famous for telling me she does not run off road) had her first taste of cross‑country and crossed the line in 51st place. All eyes were then glued to the last hill looking for the next counter to make up this marvellous team. Coming up the hill with arms pumping and the famous Usain Bolt sprint was Sue Coates in 59th position so all we had to do now was wait to see if they had won gold again.
Leanne West had a fabulous run in her first ever vets race and came home in 75th position closely followed by the reliable Liz Boothman who always turns out when I ask her.
We all got our warm clothes back on and waited for the arrival of Phil Bland who had to run double the distance we did. We all cheered him on as he passed for his last lap and just when he thought it was safe to walk up the last hill for home he found I had other ideas and I jogged down to the bottom of the hill and dragged him in, to lots of cheering from the girls. Sorry, Phil. Phil was telling me going up that last hill it was his first cross‑country since leaving school. If you still hated it Phil, blame Debbie, she gave me your name for the race.

Next to set off were the younger men led of course by Quentin. After one lap Quentin was in third place but when they came round again he had moved into second passing no other than Dave Watson from Holmfirth; his first victory over Dave so a brilliant run. Matthew Gurney ran a very even paced race and moved up and down the field but finished in 13th place after a really strong run.

Steve Pickard who sacrificed running in the first race as an over 55 agreed to step down to a vet 35 to help the team and finished a very creditable 32nd.

Dave Lonsdale, another runner competing in the most elite race he has ever ran in, did brilliant despite twisting his ankle to get round in 48th place. Once again, just when Dave thought he could have a sneaky walk up the last big hill, he found me at the bottom to drag him all the way up. Well Dave you did get a choccie bar for all the pain.

So all the racing was done and a brilliant cheering band of runners all made our way to the presentation.

Sue Coates got 3rd for the over 60 race but they decided not to take the medals down to 3rd place, but her disappointment was soon was over when Barbara, Debbie and Sue were announced as winners for the over 55 team. Can any club stop these ladies from winning everything?
Quentin who came second in the race was first over 35 so got the gold medal. Then his team were announced as silver medal winners for the over 35 so Steve Pickard made the right choice to run in the second race as without him they would not have won the silver. So that’s it folks for another year a great day was had by all and we kept those Baildon Vests flying.
CURRY NIGHTS

by Dave Lonsdale

If anyone wants details of the next curry night, please contact me on.

COACHING CORNER: PARALLEL SUCCESS

by Ian Ferris
Parallel Success is the British Athletics scheme for Paralympic athletes and promotes the message that anyone can do athletics. Athletes are classified to ensure there is fair competition for everyone and the categories comprises a letter followed by a 2 digit number. “F” is for field athletes and “T” for track athletes. The lower the number the greater the impairment. Whilst Baildon doesn’t have suitable facilities to accommodate Paralympic hopefuls we are supporting one of our own in the T38 category.

Edward East and I attended the 2013 British Athletics Talent Introduction day at EIS in Sheffield which is part of the process for those hoping to be selected for the GB & NI team. I paired Edward with an 18 year old and timed them over some 400s. The youngster ran sub 60 seconds from cold which was rather impressive and gives us an idea of the challenges ahead. We’re now 2 months into Edward’s training and once his marathon is out the way we’ll be able to focus better on his chosen distance of 1500m and watch his times start to tumble. Pictured with us is the down to earth paralympic gold medal winner and local girl Hannah Cockroft:
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ACUPUNCTURE FOR SPORTS INJURIES

by Angela Pegg

How can acupuncture help with sports injuries?

A primary object of treatment is to release muscle shortening, and the acupuncture needle does this more swiftly and precisely than any other physical therapy. The needle is inserted into muscle and it disrupts the cell membranes of individual muscle fibres. This generates long lasting currents involved in repair and generation for several days until the miniature wounds heal. It causes local bleeding which promotes healing. When a shortened muscle is released all associated pain and tenderness vanish from the treated area.

Shortened or contracted muscles can also cause secondary pain by mechanically overloading tendons and the joint they activate which can increase wear and tear and eventually lead to degenerative changes. When the long muscles down either side of the spine shorten, they can press upon nerve roots and cause sciatic pain.

Acupuncture along with appropriate exercises recommended by a physiotherapist is effective and fast at healing sports injuries.

Please call me if you want some advice on your Sports Injury. Angela Pegg, Acupuncturist, 07713 477532, ang.pegg@hotmail.co.uk. Appointments at 30a Bingley Rd, Saltaire. Generous discounts to Baildon Runners.

NEW (AND NOT SO NEW) MEMBERS

We have just one new member to report this month, Rachel Amner. But we are also pleased to report that Gill Nottidge and Angela Pegg have rejoined the club having both taken a few years out. A warm welcome to you all!

MARSHALS URGENTLY NEEDED FOR BRADFORD 10K 
As you may know the Airedale group of running clubs provides the marhals to Epilepsy Action for the Bradford 10K. If there are insufficient marhals the race will unfortunately be cancelled - it's been touch and go the last 2 years.

The rescheduled race takes place on 28 April and you'd need to be at Centenary Square in front of the town hall by around 7:45am but, depending where you marshal, should be able leave by 10:00am.

The main clubs including Baildon have a quota of 8 marshals each and we are looking for at least 8 volunteers to fill these positions.

If you are available and have not already done so, please email baildonrunners@yahoo.co.uk by the close of Thursday, 18 April at the latest. This is a great opportunity to make a local race a success and the chance to cheer on those running for Baildon Runners.

2013 VIRGIN LONDON MARATHON

There’s just a few days to go to the big day.

Three members who had places, Diana Campbell, Nicola Empson and Dave Shaw have carried their entries forward to 2014. However, we still have an impressive list of 10 members due to make the starting line this year: Debbie Bland, Alice Buttle, John Cawley, Sue Coates, Edward East, Claire Lambert, Lorne McNeill, Jim Parrish, Richard Sykes and Natalie Wild. I’m sure everyone wishes them well.

Debbie and John are arranging a pasta meal early on Saturday night and six people have signed up so far. Whether you are running or just happen to be in London and would like to join up, do get in touch with John (07949 819626 or john@baildonrunners.tk) for details.
BEGINNERS CORNER: WHATEVER THE WEATHER…
by Ian Ferris
This Saturday twenty of our beginners basked in the spring Sunshine at Saltaire and practised their 5K pacing. It was only two weeks ago that we had an impromptu away day to the Siberian blizzards and arctic snow fields around Hirst Wood. Paths and routes which normally seem so familiar took on a new look in the snow and the tough conditions added to the sense of achievement on a day when most stayed home. One constant was the barge selling ice cream at Saltaire which was (optimistically) open for business!

The weather has undoubtedly played havoc with marathon training schedules but for those running shorter distances try to view the varying weather as the opportunity to vary your training and to gain both strength and enjoyment from it. Whether it’s sun, wind, snow or rain (or more likely a combination) you’ll feel better running than hibernating - whatever the weather.

SPORTSSHOES.COM DISCOUNT

Sportsshoes.com are keen to continue their relationship with the club following the closure of their Bradford superstore. They are offering a discount to members purchasing online or by phone by way of a promotional code you will need to key in at the checkout stage or quote over the phone. The code to use throughout April is ?????? and entitles you to 10% off and free standard P&P. A new code will be supplied for May. This will ensure it stays exclusive to our club members.

Please note that the discount does not show on the pricing screen nor the order confirmation and that sportsshoes.com request credit card authorisation for the full amount. What happens is that the discount is applied manually after they take the order and hence you should be getting the reduced price.

AULD JOGGERS BLOG

by Colin Davidson

Temple Newsam for the Peco v WYWL relays. We huddle in a sheltered corner from a biting east wind. One woman says; “when the wind drops and the sun comes out its quite nice really”. That says all you need to know about British weather at the moment. She could have been giving the forecast for the month. Amanda Darbyshire, Melanie West and me have entered as a mixed relay team from the Beginners Group. We have a stunning and complex plan. We’ll run as fast as we can. Amanda will do the first leg, I’ll try to hang on and not loose too much ground in the middle leg and Melanie will take us to a storming finish. It all goes pretty well and we’re not last. On my leg the sun does come out and I’m having a pretty good time considering, until the final hill when my legs start complaining. In a little wooded dell, just short of the finish but out of sight, I sneak in a short walk. Sorry teamates! Afterwards the photographer captures us for a team photo. Looking at it later on the web site I realise it looks like two young women supporting their old dad who is imminently in danger of collapse.

[image: image2.jpg]



Talking about collapse, I’ve fallen off my mountain bike twice this month. Nothing spectacular you understand. No fall to the ground while descending a steep and tricky scree slope. Nope. On both occasions, on the flat, cycling over a little ledge, I just didn’t give it enough oomph and came to a dead stop. Gravity did the rest. A sort of slow motion collapse to the ground. Real Laurel and Hardy. To add to my woes the first time there was a conveniently placed puddle to break my fall. So if you come across an old geezer on the towpath lying on the ground with his bike, his feet still in his toeclips, give us a hand up.

Towards the end of March on a lovely sunny morning I ran with my friend Malcolm up the Washburn Valley and around Thruscross Reservoir. A lovely run. There had been snow which had crisped up, so we crunched along merrily feeling good. By the next day we couldn’t have done it. The big snows came. I turned up to the Saturday Beginners group on foot not having been able to move the car. We were reduced to three. Ian, Dave and me. We decided to just have a run. We ran out along the river, looped over Leeds Road and back along the River to Hirst Wood. At times we were running through deep, virgin snow and really having to work those glutes. Afterwards I ran home and spent the rest of the day feeling outrageously smug.

Another run with Malcolm, this time around Round Hill above Otley. Apparently it is the course for a fell race put on by Otley AC. We gambled on the snow having cleared but got that a bit wrong. In places there were still deep drifts. Malcolm, much lighter than me, skittered across the top of the snow while I, trying to follow in his footsteps, punched a series of deep holes. Where the snow had melted on the paths it had refrozen so at times we crunched along to the sounds of breaking ice.

But at last. Saturday morning training on the grass. Ian had even brought along new equipment. Colourful hoops and hurdles. In the sun we entertained the customers at the Half Moon Café to a display of well toned calves and buttocks that must have sent them scuttling off to the gym

And finally, the Baildon Boundary Way. After all that wind and snow who could have expected a lovely sunny day for the third year running. The organisation was, as usual, fantastic. I was impressed by the runner who juggled his way round the entire course. Oh, and to all you marathon runners. Good luck and may the force be with you.

QUOTE OF THE MONTH

“The miracle isn’t that I finished. The miracle is that I had the courage to start.” ‑ John Bingham (aka The Penguin) author of ‘Marathoning for Mortals’.
SUMMER CHAMPIONSHIP 2013

by John Cawley

This year’s championship has got off to a slow start with the postponement of the Bradford 10K so the league table to be found at the end of this newsletter is quite sparse. But there is a busy period coming up with the John Carr series starting in early May.

	Date
	Event
	Distance

	28 April
	Bradford
	10K

	8 May
	John Carr (Esholt)
	5K

	12 May
	Leeds
	½ Marathon

	15 May
	John Carr (Esholt)
	5K

	22 May
	John Carr (Esholt)
	5K

	6 June
	Brontë (Haworth)
	5 miles

	12 June
	Otley
	10 miles

	7 July
	Eccup
	10 miles

	21 July
	Harrogate
	10K

	3 August
	Bradford parkrun
	5K

	11 August
	Askern
	10 miles

	25 August
	Fleetwood
	½ Marathon

	? September
	Spen Greenway
	10K

	? September
	Horsforth
	10K

	? October
	Wistow (Selby)
	10K

	20 October
	Bridlington
	½ Marathon

	26 October
	Bradford parkrun
	5K


FROM THE EDITOR

Can I ask for contributions for the next newsletter to be sent by Thursday, 9 May please? Thanks. The next newsletter is expected to be published on 14 May.

AIREDALE ATHLETICS OFF‑ROAD CHALLENGES
by Anna Smith
The weather caught up with the Off‑Road Winter Challenge at the last minute and the race at Midgley Moor was cancelled in the wake of the Easter snowstorm. This left Heptonstall as the final event in the season and Baildon as convincing winners of the club trophy. As a genuine team victory achieved through unflagging participation by a lot of different people, often in very tough conditions, this was a real credit to the club.

There were also Baildon successes in the individual Winter Challenge: Jim Goddard took on some challenging routes and ran consistently throughout the season to take second place behind Mick Chambers of Saltaire Striders, while Anna Smith, Neil Fairburn, Linda Carey, Liz Boothman and John Crabtree were all among the leading ten.

Many congratulations to everyone who took part in any of the races this season. We hope that you enjoyed them and are looking forward to the Summer Challenge, which has already begun with the Bunny Runs at Haworth. After Bunny Runs 1 and 2 Dan Cobb (6th) is the highest placed Baildon Runner in the individual league, with Neil Fairburn in 8th position. The team competition looks set to be hotly contested; at this early stage Baildon are third.

Off‑road races have a friendly atmosphere and everyone’s points count in the club total, so we hope you’ll find events that interest you on the list.

Full list of the remaining Off‑Road Summer Challenge fixtures:

	Sat
	20/04/2013
	Hawksworth Over the Odda 10K
	Joker

	Sat
	04/05/2013
	Pendle Cloughs
	Joker

	Sun
	05/05/2013
	Bluebell Trail
	 

	Thur
	23/05/2013
	Apperley Bridge Canter
	 

	Sat
	01/06/2013
	Wharfedale Marathon (Half and Full)
	Joker

	Wed
	05/06/2013
	Otley Chevin
	 

	Sat
	22/06/2013
	Reservoir Bogs
	 

	Tue
	09/07/2013
	Stoodley Pike
	 

	Sat
	13/07/2013
	Baildon Carnival Canter
	 

	Sat
	20/07/2013
	Ingleborough
	Joker

	Sat
	27/07/2013
	Turnslack
	 

	Sun
	04/08/2013
	Round Hill
	 

	Wed
	04/09/2013
	Ilkley Incline
	 

	Sun
	08/09/2013
	Yorkshireman Marathon (Half and Full)
	Joker

	Sat
	14/09/2013
	Rombalds Romp
	 

	Sat
	28/09/2013
	Thieveley Pike
	Joker


AGE CATEGORY RECORDS

It’s been a quiet few months for records, with the last record having been set on 7 December 2012. And then 4 new records are set on the same day!

Debbie Bland and Jim Parrish set inaugural club records for 20 miles in the F55 and M75 categories respectively. Lorne McNeill had a storming run shattering the M40 20 miles record set by Ian Ferris in March 2009.

Bob Shimmin is the new holder of the M55 10 miles record shaving a few vital seconds off the previous record set by Don Johnson in October 2007.

Most recently Emma Stoney became the new holder of the F35 marathon record beating Nicola Empson’s time set in April 2012.

The records are summarised below:

	Name
	Cat
	Distance
	Date

	Debbie Bland 
	F55
	20 miles
	17 March

	Lorne McNeill
	M40
	20 miles
	17 March

	Jim Parrish
	M75
	20 miles
	17 March

	Bob Shimmin
	M55
	10 miles
	17 March

	Emma Stoney
	F35
	Marathon
	14 April


COACHING CORNER: PLANNING FOR A SUCCESSFUL RACE

by Ian Ferris

In hindsight my plan to target a 20 mile PB on the back of a week which comprised 800 miles of motorway driving and several very long days was not the smartest one and inevitably led to disappointment.

The first flaw was to not adapt my goal to the circumstances and the second was the over ambitious early pacing in order to have a little time "in the bank". Hands up if this sounds familiar.

The sensible approach is to do an honest appraisal of the factors and to adjust your goal and pace accordingly. Include both intrinsic and external factors considering your preparation and training, any injuries which would impact form, the nature of the course, the weather conditions, and all other relevant information.

On the subject of pacing: aiming for splits which are close to even is generally a safe option but straying too far from even can lead to trouble. Whilst you may get away with this on a 5K you can pay heavily on long races such as 20 miles or the marathon where 10 seconds per mile too fast early on could result in an extra minute per mile later. If you're unsure which pacing strategy works for you then use your training to practice different approaches.

VOLUNTEERS TO LEAD GROUP 3

by Sue Coates

Below is a list of volunteers to run with the Thursday night group 3. The idea is that no new or steady runners will get lost or be left to run on their own.

If anyone would like to try Thursday evenings but feel that 7/8 miles is too much, we can cater for a 5 mile run; just let us know on the night.
If the date next to your name is no good for you, e.g. you’re not running that night, please swap with someone else or let me know. If you would like to add your name to the list, please see me.

	Date
	Volunteer

	18 April
	Paul Baildon

	25 April
	Carolyn Hargreaves

	2 May
	Sue Coates

	9 May
	Phil Worsley

	16 May
	Linda Crabtree

	23 May
	Richard Barnes

	30 May
	Alan Clements


FORTHCOMING RACES

Mostly there is a hyperlink to a website or email address but where there isn’t, this is usually because the entry form is not yet available. Do check out the race entry binder in the clubhouse on Thursday nights.

	Every Saturday morning at 9:00
	Lister Park 5K parkrun (Bradford), Hyde Park 5K parkrun (Leeds), Roundhay Park 5K parkrun (Leeds) & Temple Newsam 5K parkrun (Leeds)
Free events, but you must pre‑register online by 6:00pm Friday, and take the barcode emailed to you.

	20 April
	Meanwood Valley Trail 7.5 miles

	20 April
	Over the Odda 10K (Hawksworth) ENTRIES CLOSED

	21 April
	Garstang Gallop 10K

	23 April
	Bunny Run Relays 2 miles, 200 ft ascent per leg teams of three to enter on the night only

	28 April
	Greater Manchester Marathon

	28 April
	Fleetwood 10 miles

	28 April
	Bradford 10K (SC race) POSTPONED FROM 24 MARCH

	28 April
	Wrap Up & Run 10K (Harewood House) POSTPONED FROM 24 MARCH

	28 April
	Fountains 10K (Grantley, nr Harrogate)

	4 May
	Pendle Cloughs 14 miles, 4,100 ft ascent

	5 May
	Bluebell Trail 10.3 miles (West Vale, Stainland)

	5 May
	Kirkbymoorside 10K

	8 May
	John Carr 5K (Esholt) (SC race)

	11 May
	Ingleborough Marathon

	11 May
	Clapham Circuit 12 miles

	11 May
	Kirklees 10K Challenge

	12 May
	Leeds Half Marathon (SC race)

	12 May
	Sheffield Half Marathon

	12 May
	Morecambe Half Marathon

	12 May
	Chester Half Marathon

	12 May
	Knaresborough 10K

	15 May
	John Carr 5K (Esholt) (SC race)

	18 May
	Settle Saunter 8, 10, 15 or 26 miles

	18 May
	Sowerby Scorcher 10K approx

	19 May
	Calderdale Way Relay

	19 May
	Windermere Marathon

	19 May
	Ripon 10 miles

	19 May
	Jane Tomlinson’s Hull 10K

	22 May
	John Carr 5K (Esholt) (SC race)

	23 May
	Apperley Bridge Canter 10K

	26 May
	Mucky Duck 8.5 miles (Driffield)

	26 May
	Melmerby 10K (nr. Ripon)

	26 May
	Great Manchester 10K

	27 May
	Ilkley Trail race 6.9 miles, 700ft ascent

	1 June
	Wharfedale Marathon & Half Marathon

	1 June
	Kirkby Malzeard 10K

	2 June
	Jane Tomlinson’s Pennine 10K (Burnley)

	5 June
	Otley Chevin 2.8 miles, 689 ft ascent

	6 June
	Full Brontë 5 miles (Haworth) (SC race)

	9 June
	Marsden 10 miles (nr. Huddersfield)

	12 June
	Otley 10 miles (SC race)

	16 June
	Freckleton Half Marathon (nr. Preston)

	16 June
	Staveley Stampede 10 miles (nr. Knaresborough)

	16 June
	Castle Howard 10K Trail Race

	16 June
	Round Table 5K (Men only) Huddersfield

	22 June
	Reservoir Bogs 8 miles, 1,500 ft ascent

	30 June
	Lancaster Marathon

	30 June
	Humber Bridge Half Marathon

	30 June
	Penistone 10K

	3 July
	Helen Windsor 10K (Greetland)

	7 July
	Burn Valley Half Marathon

	7 July
	Abbey Eccup 10 miles (SC race)

	7 July
	Kilburn Feast 7 miles

	9 July
	Stoodley Pike 5K, 213m ascent

	13 July
	Baildon Carnival Canter

	14 July
	Windmill Half Marathon (Lytham St. Annes)

	14 July
	Jane Tomlinson’s Leeds 10K

	14 July
	Burton Leonard 10K

	20 July
	Ingleborough 6.8 miles, 1,968 ft ascent

	20 July
	Bingley Show Trail Race 3 miles

	21 July
	Harrogate 10K (SC race)

	27 July
	Turnslack 8 miles, 2,001 ft ascent (Summit)

	28 July
	James Herriot Country Trail 14K (Wensleydale)

	3 August
	Bradford parkrun 5K (SC race)

	4 August
	Wagon & Horses 10 miles (Lancaster)

	4 August
	Round Hill Fell Race 9 miles, 1,200 ft ascent (Timble Village)

	4 August
	Jane Tomlinson’s York 10K

	11 August
	Askern 10 miles (SC race)

	17 August
	Gargrave Show 3.5 miles, 899 ft ascent 

	18 August
	Escrick 10K

	25 August
	Fleetwood Half Marathon (SC race)

	25 August
	Wagon & Horses Half Marathon (Lancaster)

	1 September
	Blackpool Hilton Half Marathon

	8 September
	Yorkshireman Marathon

	8 September
	Yorkshireman Half Marathon

	15 September
	Garstang Half Marathon

	15 September
	Pickering & Moors 10K (approx.)

	22 September
	Stainland 10K Trail Race

	28 September
	Thieveley Pike 4.3 miles, 1,312 ft ascent

	29 September
	Great Yorkshire 10K (Sheffield)

	6 October
	Chester Marathon

	6 October
	Blackpool to Fleetwood 10 miles

	12 October
	Coniston 14 miles POSTPONED FROM 23 MARCH

	13 October
	Withins Skyline 12K, 300m ascent (Penistone Hill Country Park, nr Haworth)

	13 October
	Richmond Castle 10K

	13 October
	Woodland Challenge 6 miles approx. (Huddersfield)

	20 October
	Yorkshire Marathon (York)

	20 October
	Bridlington Half Marathon (SC race)

	20 October
	Lancaster Trail Half Marathon

	26 October
	Bradford parkrun 5K (SC race)

	27 October
	Brontë Way 8 miles

	3 November
	Lancaster Half Marathon

	17 November
	Preston 10 miles

	24 November
	10K Mo Run (Roundhay Park)

	1 December
	Guys 10 miles (Garstang)

	8 December
	Reindeer Stampede 5K (Roberts Park, Saltaire)

	22 December
	Stoop 8K, 250m ascent (Penistone Hill Country Park, nr Haworth)

	31 December
	Auld Lang Syne 9.6K, 300m ascent (Penistone Hill Country Park, nr Haworth)

	12 January
	Garstang 10K


RESULTS SERVICE

This service tries to pick up all results but your help is requested to make compiling it easier and complete. Please email your result to results@baildonrunners.tk, particularly if you do a ‘non‑local’ or ‘obscure’ race.

Ovenden 8.1 miles, 1,201 ft ascent (Causeway Foot)
16 February

	135th
	Neil Fairburn
	1:31:32

	138th
	Philip Jones
	1:32:53

	162nd
	Jim Goddard
	1:39:00


181 finishers.

Wombwell 5 miles (nr. Barnsley) ‑ 17 February

	241st
	Neil Russell
	46:34
	1st M60


275 finishers.

Civil Service Cross Country league 5 miles (Judy Woods, Bradford) ‑ 6 March

	1st
	Quentin Lewis
	37:54


34 finishers (2 DNF).

Yorkshire Vets XC Champs (Barnsley) ‑ 16 March

Ladies 35+ & Men 70+ 5.6K

	39th
	Denise Johnson
	24:45

	43rd
	Barbara Lee
	25:55

	51st
	Debbie Bland
	26:51

	59th
	Sue Coates
	27:24
	3rd F60

	75th
	Leanne West
	31:51

	78th
	Liz Boothman
	32:58


83 finishers.

Men 35 ‑ 49 10K

	2nd
	Quentin Lewis
	36:21
	1st M35

	13th
	Matthew Gurney
	39:57

	32nd
	Steve Pickard
	44:17

	48th
	Dave Lonsdale
	1:01:10


48 finishers.

Men 50 ‑ 69 10K

	81st
	Phil Bland
	1:04:02


82 finishers.

Leamington 5K parkrun ‑ 16 March
	4th
	Steve Watkins
	19:04
	1st M40


254 finishers.

Lister Park 5K parkrun ‑ 16 March

	63rd
	Melanie West
	25:01
	1st F35

	84th
	Amanda Darbyshire
	26:11

	121st
	Jim Goddard
	28:05

	134th
	Dave Shaw
	29:12
	1st M70

	142nd
	Shelagh Hopkinson
	30:05
	2nd F55

	197th
	Ken Woods
	35:29


247 finishers.

East Hull 20 miles ‑ 17 March

	60th
	Lorne McNeill
	2:19:16

	384th
	Jim Parrish
	3:48:40


395 finishers.

Trimpell 20 miles (Lancaster) ‑ 17 March

	114th
	Ian Ferris
	2:35:44

	221st
	Debbie Bland
	2:53:09

	229th
	John Cawley
	2:54:58


386 finishers.

Liverpool Half Marathon ‑ 17 March

	459th
	Dan Cobb
	1:33:24


6,656 finishers (51 DNF).

St. Annes 10 miles ‑ 17 March

	76th
	Bob Shimmin
	1:10:35

	101st
	Rick Nottidge
	1:14:46


255 finishers.

Bratislava Marathon (Slovakia) ‑ 24 March

	472nd
	Kate Taylor
	4:16:44


600 finishers.

Thirsk 10 miles ‑ 24 March

	112th
	Andrew Travis
	1:07:46

	337th
	Liz Caven
	1:22:31


576 finishers.

Salford 10K ‑ 29 March

	320th
	Alice Buttle
	46:30

	332nd
	Denise Johnson
	46:48


536 finishers.

Caldervale 10 miles ‑ 29 March

	93rd
	Debbie Bland
	1:20:19
	1st F55


248 finishers.

Hyde Park 5K parkrun ‑ 30 March

	87th
	Debbie Bland
	24:45
	1st F55


248 finishers.

Lister Park 5K parkrun ‑ 30 March

	17th
	Edward East
	22:18

	30th
	Anna Smith
	24:02
	1st F45 *

	38th
	Denise Johnson
	24:33
	1st F50

	76th
	Jim Goddard
	27:28

	80th
	Neil Fairburn
	27:48

	112th
	Linda Carey
	31:06
	3rd F55

	117th
	Leanne West
	31:57


* also second female overall

161 finishers.

Guiseley Gallop 10K (approx) ‑ 30 March

	93rd
	Emma Hinkles
	48:11

	138th
	Catherine Hudson
	52:02

	157th
	Claire Greenwood
	53:39
	2nd F45

	200th
	Liz Caven
	56:15

	237th
	Jim Goddard
	58:24

	309th
	Dave Shaw
	1:04:15
	1st M70

	315th
	Gill Nottidge
	1:05:14

	346th
	Angela Pegg
	1:09:34

	359th
	Linda Carey
	1:12:09


386 finishers.

Bunny Run 3 miles, 300 ft ascent (Haworth)
2 April

	110th
	Dan Cobb
	22:09

	166th
	Catherine Hudson
	24:46

	181st
	Michelle Morris
	25:25

	212th
	Neil Fairburn
	27:18


268 finishers (3 DNF).

Pendle Fell Race 4.5 miles, 1,499 ft ascent ‑ 6 April

	208th
	Anna Smith
	51:36


340 finishers.

Hyde Park 5K parkrun ‑ 6 April

	32nd
	John Atkinson
	26:24


327 finishers.

Lister Park 5K parkrun ‑ 6 April

	83rd
	Neil Fairburn
	25:23

	108th
	Amanda Darbyshire
	26:24
	3rd F35

	118th
	Jim Goddard
	26:45

	148th
	Dave Shaw
	28:21
	2nd M70

	157th
	Phil Bland
	28:57


237 finishers.

Blubberhouses Moor 24.2 miles, 2,904 ft ascent
(Harrogate) ‑ 7 April

	162nd
	Eric Binns
	6:51:00


210 finishers.

Baildon Boundary Way Half Marathon Run ‑ 7 April
	108th
	Dan Cobb
	1:47:46

	117th
	Kevin Brain
	1:48:23

	190th
	Denise Johnson
	2:00:26

	310th
	Hester Stefanuti
	2:25:05

	311th
	Anne du Chemin
	2:25:06

	329th
	Sara Dyer
	2:35:34


350 finishers.

Baildon Boundary Way Half Marathon Walk ‑ 7 April
	22nd
	Joanne Bloor
	4:13:47


26 finishers.

Berlin Half Marathon ‑ 7 April
	1,471st
	Bob Shimmin
	1:34:24

	2,413th
	Rick Nottidge
	1:39:04

	7,724th
	John Tatham
	1:56:30


14,392 finishers.

Bunny Run 3 miles, 300 ft ascent (Haworth)
9 April

	102nd
	Dan Cobb
	21:14

	207th
	Neil Fairburn
	25:48

	263rd
	Carolyn Hargreaves
	30:17


296 finishers (4 DNF).

Lister Park 5K parkrun ‑ 13 April

	7th
	Gareth Holme
	19:28
	2nd MU35

	29th
	Edward East
	21:56

	65th
	Melanie West
	24:10
	1st F35

	84th
	Debbie Bland
	25:11
	1st F55

	153rd
	Phil Bland
	29:03

	156th
	Shelagh Hopkinson
	29:19

	172nd
	Linda Carey
	30:35

	222nd
	Ken Woods
	36:15


267 finishers.

Lochaber Marathon ‑ 14 April

	52nd
	Emma Stoney
	3:22:10
	3rd F35


364 finishers.

Rotterdam Marathon ‑ 14 April

	6,524th
	Kate Taylor
	4:33:28


8,330 finishers.

Wakefield Hospice 10K ‑ 14 April

	77th
	Lorne McNeill
	40:30

	400th
	Debbie Bland
	48:46
	2nd F55

	605th
	Geoff Perigo
	54:28

	785th
	Phil Bland
	57:51


1,148 finishers.

AND FINALLY …

This newsletter has been brought to you thanks to John Cawley, Sue Coates, Colin Davidson, Ian Ferris, Denise Johnson, Dave Lonsdale, Angela Pegg, Lizzie Rhodes and Anna Smith.
Do keep your contributions coming, they are greatly appreciated. Anything that you think will be of interest to your fellow members can be published. Do have a think if there is something you could chip in with. It doesn’t have to be typed or formatted in any particular way ‑ we can do that ‑ and don’t worry about style, spelling or grammar for that matter either. We will edit/amend if necessary.

If you send a contribution by email, please send it to news@baildonrunners.tk by Thursday, 14 May to meet the publication schedule for the next issue. Thanks.
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CLUB AGE RECORDS FROM 1 JANUARY 2007

	
	
	FEMALE RECORDS
	MALE RECORDS

	Distance
	Category
	Name
	Date
	Event
	Time
	Name
	Date
	Event
	Time

	5K
	Under 18
	
	
	
	
	Will Nottidge
	04/05/2011
	John Carr
	0:18:29

	
	23+
	Emma Hinkles
Emma Hinkles
	09/05/2012
16/05/2012
	John Carr
John Carr
	0:19:55
0:19:55
	Quentin Lewis
	13/05/2009
	John Carr
	0:16:16

	
	35+
	Diana Campbell
	16/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:20:18
	Quentin Lewis
	16/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:15:46

	
	40+
	Jane Howard
	12/05/2010
	John Carr
	0:21:29
	Chris Burke
	16/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:17:02

	
	45+
	Denise Johnson
	09/05/2007
	John Carr
	0:21:40
	John Atkinson
	21/07/2012
	York parkrun
	0:18:58

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	04/05/2011
	John Carr
	0:21:37
	Steve Pickard
	21/05/2008
	John Carr
	0:17:38

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	02/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:22:13
	Bob Shimmin
	04/05/2011
	John Carr
	0:19:14

	
	60+
	Sue Coates
	16/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:24:00
	Richard Barnes
	16/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:22:53

	
	65+
	
	
	
	
	Malcolm Sharp
	16/05/2007
	John Carr
	0:24:24

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Dave Shaw
	10/03/2012
	Hyde Park parkrun
	0:24:57

	
	75+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	16/05/2012
	John Carr
	0:28:06

	5 miles
	23+
	Emma Stoney
	07/06/2012
	Full Brontë
	0:35:17
	Quentin Lewis
	05/06/2008
	Full Brontë
	0:29:44

	
	35+
	Diana Campbell
	07/06/2012
	Full Brontë
	0:36:14
	Quentin Lewis
	07/06/2012
	Full Brontë
	0:28:12

	
	40+
	Jane Howard
	04/07/2010
	Fairclough (Cleveleys)
	0:36:50
	Chris Burke
	07/06/2012
	Full Brontë
	0:30:37

	
	45+
	Denise Johnson
	30/12/2007
	Sale
	0:35:35
	Ian Ferris
	30/05/2011
	Sale
	0:34:13

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	25/05/2009
	Sale
	0:36:45
	Steve Pickard
	22/03/2009
	South Leeds
	0:30:59

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	07/06/2012
	Full Brontë
	0:40:31
	Don Johnson
	30/12/2007
	Sale
	0:33:46

	
	60+
	Sue Coates
	04/06/2009
	Full Brontë
	0:41:33
	Don Johnson
	21/09/2012
	Riyadh (Saudi Arabia)
	0:36:22

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	10/06/2007
	West Yorkshire
	0:44:09

	10K
	Under 18
	
	
	
	
	Will Nottidge
	22/05/2011
	Edinburgh
	0:42:12

	
	23+
	Sue Brown
	14/10/2012
	Autumn Breaker (Blackpool)
	0:37:12
	Quentin Lewis
	26/07/2009
	Harrogate
	0:34:27

	
	35+
	Diana Campbell
	15/04/2012
	Wakefield
	0:42:48
	Quentin Lewis
	25/03/2012
	Bradford
	0:33:52

	
	40+
	Jane Howard
	21/03/2010
	Bradford
	0:46:05
	Chris Burke
	25/03/2012
	Bradford
	0:35:57

	
	45+
	Denise Johnson
	25/11/2007
	Abbey Dash
	0:43:37
	John Atkinson
	03/07/2011
	Manchester
	0:38:43

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	22/11/2009
	Abbey Dash
	0:44:40
	Steve Pickard
	04/05/2009
	Rothwell
	0:37:09

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	18/11/2012
	Abbey Dash
	0:45:12
	Don Johnson
	25/11/2007
	Abbey Dash
	0:42:09

	
	60+
	Sue Coates
	20/11/2011
	Abbey Dash
	0:49:30
	Richard Barnes
	25/03/2012
	Bradford
	0:47:28

	
	65+
	Jill McDougall
	18/11/2012
	Abbey Dash
	0:58:14
	Dave Shaw
	20/11/2011
	Abbey Dash
	0:50:22

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Dave Shaw
	25/03/2012
	Bradford
	0:49:11

	
	75+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	18/11/2012
	Abbey Dash
	0:56:57

	10 miles
	23+
	Diana Campbell
	14/08/2011
	Askern
	1:11:24
	Quentin Lewis
	21/06/2009
	Staveley
	0:58:04

	
	35+
	Jane Howard
	12/08/2007
	Askern
	1:18:25
	Quentin Lewis
	27/03/2011
	Thirsk
	0:57:36

	
	40+
	Claire Greenwood
	18/10/2009
	Bradford City
	1:19:44
	Dean Williams
	21/11/2010
	Preston
	0:57:42

	
	45+
	Denise Johnson
	02/12/2007
	Guys (Garstang)
	1:13:58
	John Atkinson
	02/09/2012
	Ryedale
	1:03:35

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	02/08/2009
	Sale
	1:14:47
	Steve Pickard
	10/08/2008
	Askern
	1:02:58

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	27/08/2012
	Askern
	1:16:53
	Bob Shimmin
	17/03/2013
	St. Annes
	1:10:35

	
	60+
	Sue Coates
	27/08/2012
	Askern
	1:24:08
	Richard Barnes
	15/07/2012
	Eccup
	1:24:42

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Dave Shaw
	27/08/2012
	Askern
	1:26:20

	Half Marathon
	23+
	Sue Brown
	04/11/2012
	Tatton
	1:22:52
	Quentin Lewis
	20/05/2007
	Sheffield
	1:20:06

	
	35+
	Liz Caven
	18/01/2009
	Brass Monkey
	1:48:51
	Quentin Lewis
	01/07/2012
	Isle of Arran
	1:14:55

	
	40+
	Liz Caven
	24/01/2010
	Brass Monkey
	1:44:51
	Dean Williams
	27/02/2011
	Great North West
	1:18:10

	
	45+
	Denise Johnson
	11/03/2007
	Doncaster
	1:41:59
	John Atkinson
	11/03/2012
	Silverstone
	1:28:15

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	22/01/2012
	Brass Monkey
	1:41:01
	Steve Pickard
	16/03/2008
	Ackworth
	1:24:08

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	21/10/2012
	Bridlington
	1:44:13
	Bob Shimmin
	27/05/2012
	Edinburgh
	1:32:24

	
	60+
	Sue Coates
	17/10/2010
	Bradford City
	1:55:02
	Don Johnson
	07/12/2012
	Dirab (Saudi Arabia)
	1:55:14

	
	65+
	
	
	
	
	Dave Shaw
	16/10/2011
	Bridlington
	1:55:39

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	21/01/2007
	Brass Monkey
	1:56:20

	
	75+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	13/05/2012
	Leeds
	2:14:31

	15 miles
	23+
	
	
	
	
	Edward East
	26/10/2008
	Holmfirth
	1:58:55

	
	35+
	
	
	
	
	Lorne McNeill
	26/10/2008
	Holmfirth
	1:50:01

	
	40+
	Jane Kay
	31/10/2010
	Holmfirth
	2:09:40
	
	
	
	

	
	45+
	Denise Johnson
	28/10/2007
	Holmfirth
	2:01:20
	
	
	
	

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	25/10/2009
	Holmfirth
	2:02:27
	Steve Pickard
	31/10/2010
	Holmfirth
	1:37:08

	
	55+
	
	
	
	
	Don Johnson
	28/10/2007
	Holmfirth
	2:01:20

	30K
	23+
	Diana Campbell
	17/08/2008
	Belper Rugby Rover
	3:36:28
	
	
	
	

	
	50+
	
	
	
	
	Philip Jones
	15/08/2010
	Belper Rugby Rover
	3:11:13

	20 miles
	23+
	Alice Buttle
	04/03/2012
	Trimpell
	2:42:55
	
	
	
	

	
	35+
	Diana Campbell
	11/03/2012
	East Hull
	2:32:36
	Quentin Lewis
	11/03/2012
	Spen
	2:01:36

	
	40+
	
	
	
	
	Lorne McNeill
	17/03/2013
	East Hull
	2:19:16

	
	45+
	Kate Taylor
	18/03/2007
	East Hull
	2:57:48
	Ian Ferris
	18/03/2012
	East Hull
	2:30:59

	
	50+
	
	
	
	
	Steve Pickard
	20/03/2011
	East Hull
	2:19:38

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	17/03/2013
	Trimpell
	2:53:09
	Bob Shimmin
	20/03/2011
	East Hull
	2:27:46

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Dave Shaw
	18/03/2012
	East Hull
	3:04:51

	
	75+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	17/03/2013
	East Hull
	3:48:40

	Marathon
	23+
	Nicola Empson
	22/05/2011
	Edinburgh
	3:32:52
	Quentin Lewis
	13/09/2009
	Yorkshireman
	3:16:51

	
	35+
	Emma Stoney
	14/04/2013
	Lochaber
	3:22:10
	Dean Williams
	06/06/2009
	Wharfedale
	3:12:33

	
	40+
	Claire Greenwood
	16/05/2010
	Windermere
	3:53:07
	Andrew Travis
	27/05/2012
	Edinburgh
	3:03:50

	
	45+
	Kate Taylor
	02/05/2010
	Hanover (Germany)
	3:57:14
	Ian Ferris
	22/04/2012
	London
	3:26:35

	
	50+
	Denise Johnson
	13/09/2009
	Nottingham
	3:48:07
	Bob Shimmin
	31/05/2010
	Chester
	3:29:23

	
	55+
	Debbie Bland
	22/04/2012
	London
	3:55:47
	Bob Shimmin
	22/05/2011
	Edinburgh
	3:22:49

	
	60+
	Sue Coates
	19/10/2008
	Amsterdam
	4:33:36
	Kevin Cartwright
	26/04/2009
	London
	4:50:22

	
	70+
	
	
	
	
	Dave Shaw
	22/04/2012
	London
	4:41:59

	
	75+
	
	
	
	
	Jim Parrish
	22/04/2012
	London
	5:19:53

	50 miles
	50+
	
	
	
	
	Philip Jones
	17/04/2010
	Woldsman
	12:07:00

	100K
	60+
	
	
	
	
	John Jennison
	18‑19/06/2011
	Shap
	25:51:00

	100 miles
	45+
	
	
	
	
	Gareth Hey
	24‑25/04/2008
	Yoredale
	27:48:00

	
	55+
	
	
	
	
	John Jennison
	24‑25/04/2008
	Yoredale
	34:42:00


SUMMER CHAMPIONSHIP 2013


	RACE NUMBER →
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7
	8
	9
	10
	11
	12
	13
	14
	15
	16
	17
	18
	19
	BEST 6

	
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	PTS
	

	PREMIER DIVISION
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Andrew Travis
	26
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	26

	Debbie Bland
	
	26
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	26

	Lorne McNeill
	
	25
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	25

	FIRST DIVISION
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Liz Caven
	36
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	36

	Geoff Perigo
	
	26
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	25

	SECOND DIVISION
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Phil Bland
	
	26
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	26


